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The February Meeting of Chapter 50 was 
held at the Edmonds Senior Center on 
Sunday, Feb. 8th.   
 
President Mark Smith presided over the 
short business meeting.   
 
We were pleased to welcome visitors Del 
McNeal and Gary Rackliffe, and returning 
member Dean Odegard.  We are happy to 
have you with us! 

2016 Regional Co-Chairman Jack Gold-
berg announced that he is looking for vol-
unteers for Chairpersons.  Currently open 
are Program Chairman, Door Prize Chair-
man, and Exhibit Chairman.  Mark Smith 
volunteered for the Program position and 
Dean Odegard volunteered for the Exhibit 
position.  That only leaves the Door Prize 
position open at this time. 
 
The meeting concluded with the drawing 
for the 50/50 winner —- and it was 
(lucky) David Hayward! 
 
Our program for the February meeting was 
presented by Ernie Lopez and Ron Kow-
alski, on the West Coast Clock and Watch 
Museum. 
 
We first watched a new 25 minute DVD 
presentation of the current Museum in 
Bellingham. 
 
After that, Ernie presented a PowerPoint 
presentation which highlighted infor-
mation about the Antique Gas & Steam 
Engine Museum in Vista, California.   

 

Early activity at the Mart 
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February Meeting Report, Cont’d. 

This is an established museum complex with a va-
riety of other specialty museums within this um-
brella, such as weaving, blacksmithing, etc.  This 
museum is a possible site for relocation of the 
West Coast Clock and Watch Museum (from Bel-
lingham). 
 
Under discussion is the construction of a new 
building within the existing complex of buildings, 
which would provide approximately 10,000 
square ft. of space for the Clock & Watch Muse-
um. 
 
In order to complete this project, it would require 
that we be able to fund about $300,000 of the 
cost of the new facility. 
 
Ernie says that a more complete plan and fund 
raising effort will be coming soon. 

Ernie Lopez explaining the possible move of the  
West Coast Clock & Watch Museum 
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March 8th — Regular meeting — Edmonds Senior Center.  

  The program will be a presentation on the Patek 

  Phillippe Calibre 89 pocketwatch.  

 

April 12th — Regular meeting — Edmonds Senior Center.   

 

May — No Regular meeting in Edmonds. 

 (Please plan to attend the PNW Regional listed below) 

 

May 14—17 — Pacific NW Regional — Clackamas, Oregon 

 

June 14th — Regular meeting — Edmonds Senior Center 

  (NAWCC National Convention, Chattanooga, TN 

  June 18-20, 2015) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There are a couple things that have occurred to me over the past few meetings, and I thought I’d open this up to have 

each of you give this a little thought . 
 

THE MEETING MARTS:  I believe that one of the meeting features that people most enjoy is the Mart.  It really 

doesn’t matter if you are actively looking for something or not, EVERYONE enjoys looking through the items brought 

for the Mart.  While looking, it is also a very easy way to get conversations going between members. 
 

So, since I have observed that a few of our recent Marts were not very well “stocked” with items, I’m wondering what we 

can do to improve this.  I’m sure that each of us has several things that we no longer need, or are no longer interested 

in.  If we could just plan ahead a little (?) surely we can find things to bring.  So —- REMBER TO BRING SOMETHING 

FOR THE MART! 
 

NAME TAGS:  We are in the process of trying to get our new year name tags out to members.  If I have not yet caught 

up with you to give you yours, please see me. 
 

Then, there is the issue of those of us who don’t remember to bring or just don’t wear our name tags.  I’m sure that 

there are others who, like me, have trouble remembering people’s names, especially in the press of a group of people.  It 

is very helpful to be able to spot a name tag so that my inability to remember your name is not that obvious.  So I would 

encourage you all to wear your name tags to help out those of us whose memory may be fading. 
 

If you do forget your name tag, I will have a stock of blanks at each meeting, and I would ask that you fill one out and 

stick it on. 

 

 

 

 

Dick Krueger 
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Our thanks to John Conolly and his BC Chapter 121 Newsletter for allowing us to copy the above memorial 

to Les Hesketh.  Les was also a member of Chapter 50, starting before Chapter 121 was formed, and right 

up to the past couple years. 

Les will be missed. 
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Courtesy of NAWCC eHappenings 


